
 

 

SBMOC MEETING MINUTES January 4, 2020 

 

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club was called to order by President Sam 
Maw.  We greeted the New Year with 41 in attendance.  Sam shared his story of moving his 
daughter Emily home from Texas to South Carolina.  The trip was full of adventures and challenges. 
We’re glad they made it home safely and congratulations to Emily on her Graduation.  

Jerry Azzara, our Treasurer, gave the financial report. We started the month with $6469.  The 
Christmas Dinner silent auction raised nearly about $600 in charitable donations.  After Jerry paid 
the bill for dinner, and projected expenses of $1000 for our charitable donations this year we ended 
the month with a balance of $6352.   Based on the responses for charitable donations this year our 
support will be to Spartanburg Mobile Meals and DAR, the Daughters of the American Revolution. 

Our next big calendar event is moving toward our AGM meeting in March and the election of new 
officers.  Member involvement makes our club stronger.   Dennis Bromley will move from VP to 
President, but Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary need to be filled (or backups created).  Along 
with the board member positions we will be looking for involvement in activity committees, and we 
hope we have lots of members willing to take the wheel. 

At the January meeting Roy Atkinson threw his keys in the ring for VP.  Brenda Azzara and Laura 
Converse offered to co-support the Secretary duties, Sam may be Jerry’s backup for signing and 
treasurer responsibilities.  We will accept more nominations at the February meeting and install 
officers at the general meeting in March.   

 

Past SBMOC Events: 

Christmas Dinner was at Demetre’s.  Attendance was about 30, the food was good and the 
auction was successful.  The fellowship was great and we are going to work on getting back on 
the schedule of the first week of December.   It seems the second week proves to have more 
scheduling conflicts and we would love to see more smiling faces at the event. 

Noggin & Natter was suspended for December but we will rejoin later this month for our first N&N of 
the year. 



Cars and Coffee last month had a Ford vs. Ferrari theme.   There was an original Shelby cobra 
and Sam reported lots of exotic cars. 

 

Upcoming SBMOC Events: 

Noggin & Natter  Our next outing will be Monday the 20th as Basil’s B52, at 6:30pm.  Located at 
110 Garner Road in Spartanburg.  Hope to see you there.  I’ve heard they have a killer peppercorn 
steak! 

Tech Session … We do not have a formal tech session at this time.    

50/50 The 50/50 winner this month was Sheila Dusky.   With all the tickets Sheila has sold….she 
finally won the pot.   Congratulations Sheila!  

Last but not least…..it’s RENEWAL TIME FOR YOUR SBMOC MEMBERSHIP.  Membership dues 
are due by January 1st.    $26 for a couple, $16 for a single and $7 for a youth.   

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Reed 
 
President: Sam Maw, Vice-President: Dennis Bromley, Treasurer: Jerry Azzara, Secretary: Mary Reed 


